
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SCHEDULED FOR

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2024 AT 6:30 P.M. or thereafter

Hughes-Elizabeth Lakes Union Elementary School District

16633 Elizabeth Lake Rd.

Lake Hughes, CA 93532

BACKGROUND:

In accordance with the requirements of Education Code Section 60119, the Hughes-Elizabeth Lakes
Union Elementary School District Board will hold a public hearing during the September 10, 2024
Regular Board Meeting to determine whether each pupil at HELUS has sufficient textbooks or
instructional materials, or both, in English/language arts, including the English language
development component of an adopted program, mathematics, history/social science, and science
that are aligned to the state content standards adopted by the State Board of Education (SBE).

HELUS does not offer foreign language instruction in any grades, nor does HELUS offer science
laboratory courses in any of grades 9 through 12, as the school serves students in grades TK-8 only.
Therefore, HELUS need not maintain science laboratory equipment.

Details substantiating that sufficient instructional materials are available to each student will be
available for inspection by the Board and public at the hearing.


